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HOOP HISTORIANS KEEP 

BUSY ACROSS THE COUNTRY 
 

This month’s edition of the Hoop 
Historians News will feature 
updates on what some of the Hoop 
Historians  have been doing during 
their recent quarantine. 
 

 
 

HE’S BACK ON THE GO 
 
Hoop Historian Don MacKay is 
back out jogging three miles a day 
after undergoing a coronary bypass 

in mid-April.     
MacKay’s 
rehabilitation 
is going well, 
and he has 
been cleared 
by his 
cardiologist 
to go back to 

work; although, there remains an 
uncertainty of Minor League 
Baseball in Florida this season.  
Don and his wife Nancy, a fellow 
Hoop Historian,   spend most of 
their time each summer working 
games in the Florida State League 
at Roger Dean Stadium in Jupiter, 
Florida. 
 

 
 

THERE’S NOTHING LIKE  
A GOOD BOOK 

 
Bay-area native Pat Irvine has 
taken advantage of additional free 
time in 
Berkeley, 
California to 
continue her 
passion for 
reading.  At 
last count, 
Pat has 
completed 14 
books since the quarantine order 
began in March. 
 

 
SERVING HIS COMMUNITY  

 
Hoop Historian Joseph Klebon 
was recently elected as a 
Commissioner to Northumberland 
County in Pennsylvania.   As one of 
three commissioners for the county, 
Klebon serves in the capacity of 
combined Executive and Legislative 
branches as its chief governing 
body.   

 

 

Joseph Klebon (center) is being sworn into 
office by President Judge Charles H. Saylor, 

as Joe’s wife Barb holds the Bible 
 

 

 
 

IT’S A FAMILY AFFAIR 
 

Dr. Mike Johnson has spent his 
time sheltering in place in Simi 
Valley, California with his daughter 
who was home from Drexel 
University in Philadelphia. The 
whole Johnson Family supports the 
Hoop Historians by donning Hoop 
Historians apparel in the following 
family picture.   

 

 
 

 

 
HE’S MAKING THE CALL 

 
Southern Californian Steve Bennett 
has taken up an interesting activity 
during the 
recent stay-at-
home order.  
Coach Bennett 
has been 
calling a 
different 
person each 
day whom he 
has not talked 
to in quite some time.  This has 
allowed Steve to get reacquainted 
with people from the past, which 
has included former athletes, fellow 
Hoop Historians and countless 
others.  Bennett has been on a long 
streak by not missing a day of 
making these special calls. 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Our condolences go out to the 

family of Hoop Historian  

John Mayberry, whose grandson, 

Josh Burr, recently passed away. 

 

   


